Dear Prof. Harish Gupta,

I hope that everything is fine with you.

I am pleased to inform you that the Seminar on the Juche Idea and Independence & Peace held in Tokyo on October 10, 2020 went very well.

Your video-delivered speech sent to us earlier than anyone was an excellent, one that gave deep impression to those participants. Thank you very much for that once again.

We have made a detailed report on the seminar, so that I am attaching it to this e-mail. Please click on this below link: -

## http://juche.v.wol.ne.jp/l\_english/news/20201101/

Not changing a subject but it is reported that the novel coronavirus infection is increasing its momentum once again. So, I cordially wish you would take care of yourself.

Please remember me kindly to your wife.

With my best regards, Sincerely yours,

Ogami Ken-ichi